
[bookmark: _Hlk190672394]ULEY PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk: Adam Biscoe.
Email:  clerk@uleyparishcouncil.gov.uk.


Minutes of the Uley Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 5th March 2025 commencing at 7.00pm. The meeting was held in the Uley Village Hall, The Street, Uley.

PRESENT: 	Councillors: Cllr. Melanie Paraskeva (Chair), Cllr. Tony Mills, Cllr. Geoff Keen, Cllr. Sean Sage, Cllr. Juliet Browne (Vice Chair), Cllr. Tracy Mason-Fayle and Cllr. Jo Dee. Clerk: Adam Biscoe

IN ATTENDANCE: Cllr. Wendy Thomas (GCC), Cllr. Martin Pearcy (SDC), Footpath Officer Bill Bramley and approx. 10 members of the public.


AGENDA
1. To receive any apologies for absence 
· No apologies were received. 

2. To receive any declarations of Interest
· There were no declarations of interest. 

3. To receive any representation from members of the public (This is the only opportunity for members of the public to speak at the meeting)
· Anna Mainwaring introduced herself. Anna said she would be running as the Labour Party candidate to replace Cllr. Wendy Thomas who will be standing down at the May 2025 Gloucestershire County Council election. 
	
4. To approve the minutes of the previous Council meeting held 7th February 2025
a. Paragraph 7. Correction to the spelling of Alan Bebbington’s name.
b. The amended minutes were unanimously approved and signed by the Chair.

5. Matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting, including progress with outstanding actions not included on the agenda

	Date of Meeting and agenda item No.

	What 
	Who
	When
	Update 5th March 2025

	02/10/2024
	The Council to request the views and feedback of local children on the playground via the VN
	Cllr Mason- Fayle
	Spring 2025
	On-going

	11/24. 12
	Remove Shani, Tim and Janet at Unity Bank and add Cllr Sean Sage as Approver and Adam Biscoe as Submitter.
	Cllr Mills
	15/11/2024
	Clerk has now been added to the list that can add sums for payment. Cllr. Sean Sage to check his emails from Unity Bank. 

	02/25. 3.a
	Cllr. Juliet Browne to invite Peter Belk to a Council meeting to discuss flooding in the Uley Valley.
	Cllr. Juliet Browne
	1 March 2025
	Will be invited to Annual Parish Meeting in May 2025.

	02/25. 3a.
	Clerk to include Flooding as a standing agenda item on UPC agendas.
	Clerk
	1 March 2025
	Flooding was considered at Item 7a.i above. It will be added as a standing item from April 2025.

	02/25. 14
	Cllr. Melanie Paraskeva to ask John Penley about registration of Uley Common as a Council asset.
	Cllr. Melanie Paraskeva
	1 March 2025
	See Item 6a. Below. On-going.




6. To receive an update from the Chair of Uley Parish Council
a. Cllr. Melanie Paraskeva reported on progress with registering Uley Common as a Uley Parish Council asset. Cara Forrest from WSP Solicitors in Stroud has agreed to check their files for relevant documentation. John Penley, a former solicitor, has offered to liaise with Cara in the first assistance. Cllr. Melanie Paraskeva outlined the history of the land and noted that there could be a cost of several thousand pounds for full registration of Uley Common.
b. Noted that there had been no updates from SDC with regard to the Knoll. Cllr. Martin Pearcey had also not had any updates. Received an email from Graham Turnbull re flooding in The Knoll area (see Item 8. below).
c. The Diocese has commissioned a report to assess the issues re highways for possible development of the Vicarage.

7. To receive any update from County & District Councillors
a. See Appendix 2 for Cllr. Wendy Thomas report. Cllr. Wendy Thomas highlighted
i.) Receipt of a letter from Graham Turnbull re flooding at the Knoll (see Item 8 below) and that she would contact Gary Wilson at GCC Highways to discuss. Cllr. Sean Sage and Cllr. Melanie Paraskeva reported that they had also had communication with Graham Turnbull on the same matter. Cllr Juliet Browne reported on a meeting with Gary Wilson (GCC Highways) and he encouraged UPC to write to three landowners who may be contributing to flooding in Shadwell, Lampern Hill and the Uley Valley Angerston Grange. ACTION: Flood Warden to draft letters to three landowners whose run-off is contributing to local flooding and to Owlpen Chair as one site is in Owlpen.
ii.) GCC had not been approved in the first tranche of councils to progress with English Devolution as its planning was not sufficiently advanced. There is now a timetable to make a new submission to the Government. GCC elections will go ahead as planned on 2nd May 2025. It is unclear when proposals for devolution in GCC will be completed.
b. See Appendix 1 for Stroud District Council Cllr. Martin Pearcey report. In particular:
i.) The Local Plan remains unapproved by his majesty’s Inspectorate principally due to the M5 Motorway junction infrastructure. Stroud will ask for a detailed report from the Inspectorate to understand the rationale for rejecting the Plan. 
ii.) Stroud District Council has launched The Nature Recovery Project, to restore natural areas and promote biodiversity across the district. 
iii.) Stroud District Council’s community crowdfunding scheme round 2 has been launched providing a total of £135,000 towards projects that align with council priorities, such as addressing environment and climate change or building community resilience and wellbeing and show evidence of community backing. See https://www.stroud.gov.uk/news/stroud-funding-round-one-success-here-s-how-to-join-the-next-wave-of-community-projects/ for details.
iv.) Will discuss fly-tipping incidences in Uley Parish with SDC Litter Champion. Cllr. Tony Mills proposed a reference to the Great British Spring Clean in the Village News – see Volunteer Projects | Keep Britain Tidy

8. To adopt a new Grant Application form for 2025-26
a. Cllr. Tony Mills asked that this item be deferred to the April meeting. It was noted that the deadline for grant applications will be September 2025.

9. To approve the Clerks Report
· The planned absences of the Clerk were noted. Approval was given for registering for Certificate in Local Council Administration (CiLCA) qualification. A UPC expenses policy would be drafted. ACTION: Cllr. Tony Mills and Cllr. Juliet Browne to draft an UPC Expenses Policy and present it for approval at the April 2025 UPC Meeting.

10. To receive an update on highway and footpath matters
a. Ref. 5227-108 Traffic Order Scheme: Proposed reduction to a 50MPH speed limit from a National Speed Limit along a section of the A4135 Whiteway Hill between Dursley and Kingscote, Gloucestershire. Respond by 10 March 2025. Councillors unanimously Supported this proposal.
b. Footpath Officer Bill Bramley noted that a recently impassable Bridleway was now open. On 5 March 2025 he noted a lot of litter on the footpath from Uley to Dursley. It appeared that this was often thrown from passing cars.  There was a general discussion about fly tipping (the illegal dumping of waste or rubbish) in the parish and beyond. It was noted that SDC will remove fly-tipping from highways and council owned land, but not private land. Residents are encouraged to report any fly tipping to SDC at https://stroud-host01.oncreate.app/w/webpage/1102GBCNG1?context_record_id=10579679&webpage_token=26769393885fac4ed77e530819142857ecac18b459cdd03fc232f20bc86a4812 . 

11. Playground matters
a. Cllr. Sean Sage had yet to receive a quote from the contractor but is aware that he has allocated time for the project in March 2025. 
b. There had not yet been any notification of the annual Royal Society for the Prevention of Accidents (ROSPA) inspection of the Playground. ACTION: Cllr Melanie Paraskeva to check with previous clerk if Rospa need to be asked or if they just inspect as a matter of routine.

12. To consider the following Planning Applications:

S.25/0203/HHOLD 16A South Street, Uley, Dursley, Gloucestershire. Erection of a porch
Respond by date: 06.03.2025 Web Link: https://publicaccess.stroud.gov.uk/onlineapplications/
applicationDetails.do?keyVal=SR3NX1PNFGH00&activeTab=summary

This application is for the enlargement of the existing porch, taking it up to a new ridge in line with existing, widening it and extending the projection towards the carriageway; a new doorway with the addition of side windows and a window to the first floor above.
The Uley Community Design Statement speaks of this house as being a single storey building but it clearly is no longer.  Contrary to this statement the building is indeed read with “neighbouring dwellings” from all around.  Uley Parish Council considers that this proposal does not constitute a porch and that it should be considered an extension.
UPC objects to this application on the grounds of over development of this site on the edge of the Conservation Area and outside the settlement boundary (Policies UO9, HC1 and HC8). OBJECT

S.25/0107/HHOLD. 4 Garns Close Uley Dursley Gloucestershire GL11 5TJ Erection of a two storey and single storey side extension, porch and rear dormers (Resubmission of S.24/1536/HHOLD) Deadline 06.03.2025 https://publicaccess.stroud.gov.uk/online applications/applicationDetails.do?keyVal=SQDQLXPNMVJ00&activeTab=summary

The houseowner was in attendance and said that he wanted to work with the planning regulations, especially conserving and enhancing the conservation area. He felt there would not be much light pollution as the dormer windows were both bathrooms. The Council commented on the following:

The subject property lies within the Conservation Area. It is currently a 2 bedroom house. The proposal is to turn this into a 3/4 bedroom house. Such remodelling within the Conservation Area and the Cotswold National Landscape needs to have an appropriate design and appearance (CP14). The back wall and the western sidewall of the property bound public footpaths. UPC is concerned that the design proposed is not in keeping with the local vernacular and UPC would suggest that this application requires a new approach. 
Cat slide dormers do not appear anywhere else in the village and appear to be more a feature of East Anglia. It is most unusual for them to have blank faces and these suggest a future possibility of opening up these faces. These are unusually wide. They will interrupt the current slope of the roof contrary to the Uley and Owlpen CDS (UO12) and the Local Plan (ES10). They are an incongruous introduction to the Conservation Area. The proposal introduces seven new roof lights where there is currently only one. The CDS (UO14) and the Cotswolds NLMP (CE5) seek to restrain the introduction of roof lights within the Conservation Area. Uley and Owlpen CDS (UO17) advises that solar panels should not be installed on the front elevation of houses in the Conservation Area. A two-bedroom house usually only requires two parking spaces. This development could double that number. Parking in Garns Close is limited. NEUTRAL.

S.25/0258/TCA 6 Whitecourt, Uley, Dursley, Gloucestershire. Trees in a Conservation Area. Remove dead tree at front, next to salt bin, to allow construction of a drive. Respond by date: 10.03.2025 Web Link: https://publicaccess.stroud.gov.uk/onlineapplications/applicationDetails.do?keyVal=SRIGSUPN0B900&activeTab=summary  SUPPORT

S.25/0238/HHOLD Crawley House, Crawley Hill, Uley, Dursley. Erection of single-storey wrap around extension, construction of an outbuilding. Existing roof coverings to be replaced to match the proposed pitched roof coverings. Respond by date: 13.3.2025. https://publicaccess.stroud.gov.uk/onlineapplications/
applicationDetails.do?keyVal=SR9RCAPNFK700&activeTab=summary 

In full view from footpath. Same footprint. Glazed balcony not in keeping with rest of building and may reflect sunlight. OBJECT

To note: S.24/2150/FUL| Stouts Hill Lampern Hill Uley Dursley Gloucestershire GL11 5BT Erection of perimeter fencing & access gates. Updated application. SDC has requested more detail on the positioning of the fence and will reconsult once information is received. ON HOLD.
Cllr. Tony Mills noted that there appeared to be work in progress at the property. Cllr Martin Pearcey said he would raise a concern with SDC Enforcement. 

S.25/0382/HHOLD 14A Shadwell, Uley, Dursley, Gloucestershire. Householder Application. Erection of first floor extension and porch. Response date 24.3.2025  https://publicaccess.stroud.gov.uk/onlineapplications/
applicationDetails.do?keyVal=SSA950PNFXY00&activeTab=summary.  Extension requested.

13. To note any Planning Decisions by Stroud District Council
The following planning decisions by Stroud District Council were noted:

a. S.25/0140/TCA 49 The Street, Uley, Dursley, Gloucestershire. Trees in a Conservation Area. No objection
b. S.24/1791/VAR Stouts Hill Lampern Hill Uley Dursley Gloucestershire GL11 5BT Removal of condition 3 of approved application S.18/2109/COU to change the use of outbuildings from tourism/leisure use to ancillary accommodation Permission
c. S.25/0080/TCA 3 The Orchard Uley Dursley Gloucestershire GL11 5ST Prune a Sunburst Gleditsia tree - remove three lower branches and all distorted subsidiary minor branches. Consent
d. S.25/0140/TCA 49 The Street Uley Dursley Gloucestershire GL11 5SL Holly (T1): Reduce by half. Trim to maintain semi-circle shape. Plum (T2): Prune between 50cm - 1m. Damson (T3): Prune between 50cm - 1m. Consent

14. Finance Report
Summary
            Cashbook and Bank balances continue to reconcile and the Precept/Reserves Available measure has improved marginally in the previous month to 11.0 months. The new Payroll system is working well with the first tax payment being made to HMRC in line with their recommendations. 
 
Precept Budget
We are continuing to show a surplus on the Precept Budget in the areas previously stated. 
Precept Budget spend stands at 65.65% of the total budget which is well below the pro rata spend rate of 91% for this month of the financial year.  
 
General Reserves Budget
The only General Reserves spend in February was a payment to the landlord of the allotments which has been balanced by an equal payment from the allotment association. 
 
Looking forward
            There are quite a lot of invoices to be approved at the March council meeting and then paid in the March payment run. These include a legacy action (Kemp IT Services £34) to remove outstanding UPC email address of one former councillor.
Once we have clarity of what payments are being made in March 2025 we can allocate the Ear-marked reserves for the coming financial year and draw up the detailed budget plans for FY 2025/26.
We currently have a positive balance of £1,116.32 with the HMRC. In conjunction with our payroll service provider, we plan to offset this credit against our HMRC payments due in the coming financial year which will reflect as a saving on our Precept expenditure in the Staff budget centre.  
Cllr Tony Mills proposed that in order to smooth the financial end of year process any invoices received before the end of March should be approved by email of at least four councillors. Agreed

Kemp proposed an upgrade of virus protection software at a cost of £500. Following careful discussion the proposal was unanimously rejected. 

ACTION – Cllr. Juliet Browne, Cllr. Tracy Mason-Fayle to urgently contact Cllr. Tony Mills for email security upgrade.

15. To receive any reports from PC Representatives
a. Cllr. Tracy Mason-Fayle: Village Hall doing well. Dance Group meets on Wednesday mornings. 
b. Cllr Geoff Keen – work starts in April to repair church wall. Friends of St Giles £1288 quiz night profit.
c. After discussion, it was Agreed to establish a planning sub-committee to meet prior to each Council meeting. All Councillors are members. Cllr. Sean Sage to coordinate and chair.
d. On behalf of the Pavillion Committee Cllr. Tony Mills thanked UPC for the recent grant of £500 to support the 80th VE Day celebrations. He also reported that he had stood down as Chair of the Pavillion Committee.

16. To consider articles for the Website and Newsletter and confirm the date of the next meeting (Thursday 10th April 2025), the Annual General Meeting and Annual Parish Meeting
a. It was Agreed that the Annual General Meeting should occur at 6.15pm on 10th April 2025 before the April 2025 UPC meeting.
b. It was Agreed that Cllr Juliet Browne would invite Peter Belk to the Annual Parish Meeting. ACTION: Cllr Juliet Browne and the Clerk to then confirm date of the Annual Parish Meeting.
c. Village New Articles:
a. Fly tipping – information and how to report. Inform residents about the Great British Spring Clean project – see Volunteer Projects | Keep Britain Tidy
b. Pot holes – how to report
d. ACTION Prepare a future Village News article on the planning application process.

Actions outstanding from March 2025 meeting

	Date of Meeting and agenda item No.

	What 
	Who
	When

	02/10/2024
	The Council to request the views and feedback of local children on the playground via the VN
	Cllr Mason- Fayle
	Spring 2025

	11/24. 12
	Remove Shani, Tim and Janet at Unity Bank and add Cllr Sean Sage as Approver and Adam Biscoe as Submitter.
	Cllr Mills
	15th November 2024

	02/25. 3.a
	Cllr. Juliet Browne to invite Peter Belk to a Council meeting to discuss flooding in the Uley Valley and confirm date
	Cllr. Juliet Browne

	1st March 2025

	02/25. 3a.
	Clerk to include Flooding as a standing agenda item on UPC agendas.
	Clerk
	1st  March 2025

	03/25. 7ai
	Flood Warden to draft letters to three landowners whose run-off is contributing to local flooding and to Owlpen Chair as one site is in Owlpen.
	Cllr. Juliet Browne
	12th March 2025

	03/25. 9
	Draft a UPC Expenses Policy and present it for approval at the April 2025 UPC Meeting
	Cllr. Tony Mills and Cllr. Juliet Browne
	2nd April 2025

	03/25. 11b
	Cllr Melanie Paraskeva to check with previous clerk if ROSPA need to be asked or if they just inspect as a matter of routine.
	Cllr Melanie Paraskeva
	2nd April 2025

	03/25 12
	Cllr. Juliet Browne, Cllr. Tracy Mason-Fayle to urgently contact Cllr. Tony Mills for email security upgrade.

	Cllr. Juliet Browne (Vice Chair), Cllr. Tracy Mason-Fayle

	12th March 2025

	03/25. 16b
	Cllr Juliet Browne and the Clerk to then confirm date of the Annual Parish Meeting.
	Cllr Juliet Browne and Clerk
	10th March 2025

	03/25 16d
	Prepare a future Village News article on planning application process. 
	Cllr. Juliet Browne
	4th April 2025







Uley Parish Council is opposed to discrimination in any form and at all levels and is committed to take all steps within its power to counteract it. We wish to create an environment where all forms of discriminatory or oppressive behaviour unacceptable and to provide community leadership in promoting tolerance, understanding and respect. Please note that this meeting may be recorded / TCA.


Appendix 1

District Councillor Martin Pearcy’s Report – March 2025

Council meetings 
Council 13th Feb
· Agreed Treasury Strategy and Investment Strategy underpinning the council 2025/26 budget.
· Agreed the 2025/26 Budget and increase the council tax by 2.99% (£7.06) to £243.08 at Band D, an increase of approximately 13p per week. There are 
specific new funding allocations from the council plan priorities for:- 
	2025/26 - Council Plan Priority 
	£000 

	CW.1C - Play Strategy - staffing 
	52 

	CW.2B - CCTV replacement 
	55 

	ECN.1A - Climate Action Fund 
	15 

	ECN.1A - Climate Leadership Gloucestershire 
	28 

	ECN.1A - Local Nature Action Plans 
	15 

	ECN.1B - Flooding Coordination Officer (0.5FTE) - 2 years 
	26 

	ECN.1C - Contaminated Land 
	97 

	ECN.1D - Air Quality 
	51 

	ECN.1D - Continue to increase EV fleet (Ubico) 
	39 

	ECN.3B - Bulky waste collection 
	55 

	ECN.3B - Litter action plan 
	12 

	ECN.3B - Litter bin replacement 
	100 

	H.2A - Private sector housing officer 
	60 

	LE.1A - Economic Development and Tourism extension 
	70 

	LE.1C - Renewable energy on Council's estate review 
	25 

	LE.2B - Public conveniences work 
	25 

	LE.2B - Woodchester Mansion (match funding) 
	30 

	LE.2C - EV Chargers in car parks 
	15 

	LE.3B - Regeneration - staffing 
	58 

	LE.3C - Biodiversity - staffing 
	28 

	LE.3C - Local plan - staffing and consultancy 
	150 

	LE.3C - Planning enforcement - staffing 
	37 

	Total 2025/26 Allocation 
	1,043 



The Council four-year plan focuses on the following areas.
	Environment, Climate and Nature 
	Sets out how we will work towards making Stroud District net zero and nature friendly, with a sustainable economy and communities that are well prepared for the impacts of the climate crisis. 

	Communities and Wellbeing 
	The health and wellbeing of people in our communities is a key priority, and the Council will work to reduce health inequalities, to support our district’s network of community hubs, to enhance leisure services, cultural opportunities and work with young people, and to champion equality, diversity, inclusion and equity in all that we do. 

	Local Economy 
	Partnership working is key to building a more sustainable and inclusive local economy, and whether the Council is leading or supporting regeneration projects, investment bids, training opportunities, or strategic plans, our focus will be on meeting the needs of local communities, businesses and residents, and working to secure the infrastructure that will enable our future net zero economy. 


	Housing (new priority) 
	Good quality housing plays a vital role in ensuring our lives are lived well, and this priority outlines how the Council will play a full role in ensuring that the quality and quantity of homes in our district is enhanced, and that in the Council’s role as a landlord our housing stock is good quality, energy efficient, safe, and fit for purpose. 

	Working for our Communities (new priority) 
	The council are always looking for ways to improve Council services and this priority sets out how we will achieve this through fuller community engagement, ensuring our finances remain strong, and continuing to invest in our workforce and technology 



· Approved revised Contract and Procurement Procedure Rules for the council; 
Housing – 4th February
· [bookmark: _Hlk191834703]Agreed the Draft Council Plan for 2025-2029. 
· Agreed a revised Housing Services Anti-Social Behaviour Policy
· Agreed updated Tenancy & Estate Management, Repats and Maintenance, leasehold Management Policies. 
Strategy & Resources Committee – 6th February
· Debated and agreed the draft council plan prior to approval by full council. 
· Noted progress of projects who had received CIL monies in recent years and the list of infrastructure needs across the district in the coming years including schools, social infrastructure, transport infrastructure, canals, green infrastructure, emergency services, health and wellbeing which would benefit from CIL monies.
· Agreed revised procurement policy.
· Agreed the Council could draw down on the £1m allocation over the coming months to maintain progress.
· The committee agreed to continue to provide up to 100% council tax relief for those facing financial hardship in the district, 
· The committee endorsed the introduction of second home and empty home premium council tax of 100% from 1 April 25.
· The budget monitoring report showed a negative outturn of £600k before reserve adjustments primarily driven by lower planning fees in the year and reduced car park and commercial property rents.
· The committee agreed the proposed Council financial budget and capital budgets for 2025/26.
Other news 
· The Local Plan remains unapproved by his majesty’s Inspectorate principally due to the M5 Motorway junction infrastructure. Stroud will ask for a detailed report from the Inspectorate to understand the full rejection reasons. 
· Stroud District Council has launched The Nature Recovery Project, to restore natural areas and promote biodiversity across the district. The new project encourages engagement from residents and schools to increase plant species diversity and promote outdoor activities, with more than 30 areas identified for the project. The first recovery area in Heath Court, Dursley welcomed a group of children, the ‘Eco Warriors’, from Dursley CofE Primary Academy, to take part in educational activities related to nature recovery. Residents are also invited to take part in the project, with opportunities such as planting days, educational workshops, and the chance to grow vegetables in community planters.  
· Stroud funding second round has a fund of £135,000 to pledge towards projects that launch in Spring and Autumn 2025. Projects that align with council priorities, such as addressing environment and climate change or building community resilience and wellbeing, and show evidence of community backing could receive a maximum of £10,000, up to a maximum of 50% of their funding target from SDC’s fund. The scheme is open to local groups such as schools, sports clubs, community organisations and parish and town councils. The funding could pay for an entire project or part of it, such as a feasibility study, additional classes in an existing programme, and projects that are already part funded through previous funding streams.
· A bar owner in Dursley who failed to stop smokers lighting up inside his premises has been ordered to pay £600 in court fines and costs.
· Stroud District Council is investing in its car parks in Stonehouse and Berkeley. In Stonehouse, the High Street car park will undergo preparatory work to enable electric vehicle charging to be installed, before being resurfaced in April. The resurfacing will mean the car park will close during these works. In Berkeley the council plans to create up to 21 additional spaces in the Marybrook Street car park at the request of Berkeley Town Council. The extra spaces will be created by demolishing a disused council-owned block of garages.



Appendix 2

Wendy Thomas, County Councillor, Dursley Division
Report for Uley Parish Council, March 2025
Highways
I am in touch with a Uley resident re flooding at the Knoll. I have asked that he forward me his previous correspondence with GCC about this.


Transport

The Berkeley Vale Robin
GCC has published some updates and statistics on the Robin. Scroll to the bottom of this page to see the growing usage of this service in our area; the Berkeley Vale Robin is becoming one of the more popular routes.. The link to The Robin homepage is here.

Overcrowding on the early morning 65 bus from Dursley to Stroud
This continues to be an issue. Our MP has asked for a meeting with Stagecoach West’s Managing Director to discuss this.


Devolution update
GCC was not successful in asking to go forward towards a unitary authority in the first tranche of councils. Therefore, elections will go ahead as scheduled on 1 May; new councillors will be elected to two-year terms. GCC has formed various workstreams with the chief executives of the district and borough councils to formulate the next proposal.

The local devolution timetable now looks like this:

· 21 March: submit interim proposal with options for size/boundaries of a new council

· March – November 2025: feedback from government; opportunity to refine proposal

· 28 November: final proposal/implementation plan to be submitted for approval


GCC News
Council approves 2025/2026 budget
The budget includes significant investment into the council’s priority areas of Highways, Special Educational Needs and Disabilities (SEND), Adult Services, Infrastructure, and the Environment:

· An ongoing £10 million towards delivering on the council’s £100 million four-year commitment to go on improving Gloucestershire roads, with a greater focus in 2025/26 on tackling rural roads.
· A total £22.2 million towards increasing capacity and improving school buildings and facilities of schools across the county, including £12.8 million towards a new 200 place special school.
· Young people with SEND and their families will be supported with an extra £2.1 million.
· £7.5 million towards the future construction of three new adult care homes is being set aside in 2025/26, with further investment planned in future years.
· Household Waste Recycling Centres in the county will see improvements with a £1.3 million injection.

Unfortunately, a Labour group amendment to include continuation of the Build Back Better councillors’ fund was rejected. Going forward, county councillors will not have an allocation of £40,000 to support community projects.


Links:
GCC Highways Fix My Street: www.fixmystreet.gloucestershire.gov.uk
Highways info on planned road works, planned resurfacing, patching and pothole repairs: https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/highways/
Watch Council meetings: Home - Gloucestershire County Council Webcasting (public-i.tv)
Submit questions to County Council meetings: stephen.bace@gloucestershire.gov.uk
Members of the public may submit written questions about matters within GCC’s powers and duties. The deadline for this is usually 10 days before the meeting date. 

Contact details:
Email: wendy.thomas@gloucestershire.gov.uk 
Phone: 07570 931816Facebook: www.facebook.com/Wendy4Dursley/
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